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DELETION OF PHARMACEUTICAL BENEFIT ITEM
EFFECTIVE 1 SEPTEMBER 2011
Following is the advice of the Pharmaceutical Benefits Advisory Committee concerning the deletion of an item from the declaration under subsection 85(2) of the National Health Act 1953, with effect from the above date.

	Item

	PBAC Advice

	
	

	AMILORIDE
	The PBAC agreed to the deletion after noting that the sponsor is no longer able to commercially supply the product on the PBS at the price paid by the Government.

The PBAC considered that there are suitable alternative medicines to amiloride hydrochloride 5 mg tablets available on the PBS, including spironolactone and eplerenone, the latter albeit as a restricted benefit. The Committee advised that there are a very small number of patients with hard-to-treat hypokalaemia or hyperaldosteronism in whom amiloride represents suitable therapy, but noted it would continue to be available through hospitals as it will remain on the Australian market.



	CLOTRIMAZOLE
	The PBAC agreed to the deletion after noting that the sponsor is no longer able to commercially supply the product on the PBS at the price paid by the Government.
The PBAC noted that other antifungal creams, including miconazole nitrate, ketoconazole, nystatin and terbinafine remain available on the PBS as Authority Required (STREAMLINED) benefits for the treatment of fungal or yeast infections in Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander persons and provide suitable alternatives to clotrimazole cream.


	NEOMYCIN
	The PBAC agreed to the deletion after noting that the sponsor is no longer able to commercially supply the product on the PBS at the price paid by the Government.

The PBAC considered that there is not a high clinical need for neomycin sulfate tablets to remain available on the PBS, noting that the product will remain available on the private market and hence will be available for use in public hospitals.  The PBAC noted that neomycin sulfate tablets are used for hepatic encephalopathy in hospital inpatients.


	SULINDAC
	The PBAC agreed to the deletion after noting that the sponsor is no longer able to commercially supply the products on the PBS at the price paid by the Government.

The PBAC had no concerns with the deletion of sulindac tablets from the PBS considering that suitable alternative treatment options remain available on the PBS.
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